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Meet the President
Learn more about SLU’s 33rd president,  
Dr. Fred P. Pestello.
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C onstruction is underway on a 
$43.8 million new residence 
hall — the f irst of several 

potential projects to enhance cam-
pus housing.

The eight-story, 153,000-square-
foot facility is being built on existing 
green space at Laclede and Spring 
avenues behind Fusz Hall.

Designed for first- and second-year 
students, the new hall will feature 

suite-style rooms with 450 beds. 
Classrooms, meeting and study 
spaces, lounges, a living room with 
kitchen, a chapel and a small out-
door amphitheater are in the plans. 
The project is slated to be completed 
by July 2016. 

Pending future board of trust-
ees approval, SLU plans to build a 
second new residence hall on the 
parking lot behind the Griesedieck 

C omplex .  The c omplex ,  which 
i n c lu d e s  Wa l s h  a n d  C l e m e n s 
Halls, would also undergo major 
renovations. 

The housing plan also calls for the 
conversion of SLU’s Water Tower 
Inn, located in Salus Center — the 
former Incarnate Word Hospital — 
at Grand Boulevard and Interstate 
44, into housing for graduate stu-
dents by August 2016.

SLU Plans New and Improved Housing

Strategic Planning Process Underway

I n August, SLU President Dr. Fred P. Pestello convened a group of 
University leaders to launch a comprehensive strategic planning effort. 
Pestello committed to an open process to accomplish three broad objec-

tives by May:

1 Charting SLU’s direction 
in a complicated higher 

education environment
2 Identifying priorities 

for a SLU bicentennial 
comprehensive capital 
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Awards
& Honors
FULbright S
Four recent alumni 
were o�ered 
2014-15 Fulbright 
U.S. Student 
Awards. Three 
recipients received 
Fulbright English teaching 
assistantships:  Alex Abbate (A&S ’14), Emily Shoemaker (Cook ’12) and 
Annabelle Wilmott (A&S ’14). Michael Meyer (A&S ’14) received a Fulbright 
study/research grant.

Three faculty members were selected for the 2014-15 Fulbright Program: 

Dr. T. Christine Stevens, 
professor emeritus of 
mathematics and computer 
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The University was listed on Washington Monthly’s list of national 
universities as the fourth-best school in the country for community 
service. This marks the fourth consecutive year SLU has placed in 
the top �ve. The Washington, D.C., magazine ranks schools based on 
their contribution to the public good in three broad categories: social 
mobility, research and service.

Washington Monthly “Best Schools for Community Service” President’s Community Service Honor Roll Teach For America’s “Top Contributing Schools” Kiplinger’s “Best Values in Private Colleges”

The Princeton Review’s Guide to 332 Green Colleges: 2014 Edition

Carnegie Foundation

service

etc.

Rankings
For the seventh consecutive year, SLU has been 
named to the President’s Higher Education 
Community Service Honor Roll, the highest federal 
recognition a school can achieve for its commitment 
to service-learning and community engagement. SLU 
is the only campus in Missouri named to the honor 
roll with distinction in the area of interfaith service.

Saint Louis University made its debut on Teach 
For America’s seventh annual list of colleges and 
universities contributing the most alumni to this 
year’s teaching corps. SLU made the top 20 list for 
medium-sized colleges and universities, contributing 
17 alumni to the most diverse teaching group in the 
organization’s 25-year history.

SLU was named one of Kiplinger’s “Best Values in 
Private Colleges” for 2015. The list includes the top 300 
private colleges in the country. 
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ARTS AT SLU

SLU Theatre 
The Saint Louis University Theatre 
2014-15 season is underway. 

As You Like It   
bY William ShakespeaRe

ApriL 24, 25 and MaY 1, 2, 3

One of Shakespeare’s most beloved 
romantic comedies, the tale of 
Rosalind and Orlando is a classic love 
story.

Performances are at 8 p.m., except 
for Sunday performances at 2 p.m., at 
Xavier Theatre.

MOCRA
Vast Bhutan  
Images from the 
Phenomenal 
World

ThrOUgh MaY 10

Regina DeLuise’s 
photos look at 
the ordinary 
surroundings of 
Bhutan’s culture, 
where devotion 
is found in every 
aspect of life. 

SLUMA
Visionaries 
Selections 
from the 20th 
Century Print 
and Photography 
Permanent 
Collection
thrOUgh  
JUnE 28

Masterpieces by 
more than 40 of the most famous 20th 
century icons — including Picasso, 
Chagall and Warhol — illustrate 
the development of the major art 
movements from 1950 to today.

“Taktsang Palphug 
Monastery (“Tiger’s 
Nest”), Bhutan,” Regina 
DeLuise

“Picture With a Black 
Arch,”  Wassily Kandinsky
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W
hen he took of f ice on July 1 a s Sa int L ouis 
University’s 33rd president — and the first perma-
nent lay leader in University history — Dr. Fred 
P. Pestello expected that he would spend the first 
few months of his historic tenure getting to know 

the people, places and programs that make SLU one of the 
nation’s leading Jesuit research institutions. 

What he couldn’t have expected, much less planned for, 
was facing the defining moment of his 30-year career. But in 
the overnight hours of Oct. 13 — when hundreds of demon-
strators and SLU students flooded onto campus and headed 
straight toward SLU’s iconic clock tower — that’s just what 
Pestello faced. 

Most of the demonstrators and students left peacefully in 
a few hours, but a few dozen did not. The weeklong encamp-
ment that ensued not only divided some members of the SLU 
community — especially alumni and parents — but it also 
tested the University’s long-standing resolve to be a mis-
sion-driven organization. Now with 

A candid conversation with SLU’s new president, 
Dr. Fred P. Pestello. 

MEET THE
PRESIDENT

— BY LAURA GEISER

  �Pestello at new student 
convocation at Chaifetz 
Arena in August



photo                         

Impressions

Pestello At a Glance
Personal Details

Cleveland native

62 years old

Married to Dr. Frances Pestello

Children: Vitina and Freddie 

Education

Ph.D., 1985, University of Akron-Kent State University, 
Sociology

M.A., 1981, University of Akron, Sociology 

B.A., 1974, John Carroll University, Sociology 

Professional History

2008-14:  Professor of Sociology, Le Moyne College

2000-08:  Professor of Sociology, University of Dayton

1991-2000:  �Associate Professor of Sociology, 
University of Dayton

1985-91:  �Assistant Professor of Sociology, 
University of Dayton

1984-85:  Instructor, University of Dayton

Administrative Experience

2008-14:  President, Le Moyne College 

2001-08:  �Provost and Senior Vice President for 
Educational A�airs, University of Dayton 

January-June 2001:  �Provost Designate, 
University of Dayton 

1997-2000:  �Associate Dean, College of Arts and Sciences, 
University of Dayton 

1993-97:  �Chair, Department of Sociology, Anthropology 
and Social Work, University of Dayton

On the Job

What have your first few months in office 
been like?

FP: Overall, they’ve been terrific. My wife, Fran, 
and I could not have been more warmly, enthu-
siastically and graciously received, both in St. 
Louis and on campus. It’s been extraordinarily 
positive. We love the city, the culture and the 
vast array of things to do and visit, from walks in 

Why is it important to emphasize SLU’s 
Catholic, Jesuit nature?

FP: Our Catholic and Jesuit nature is important 
on a number of levels. First of all, the institution 
provides people with the opportunity to worship 
and deepen their understanding and practice of 
their faith. We do so while ensuring that we are 
not only Catholic with a big “C,” but also catholic 
with a small “c.” We are a place that is inclusive, 
that welcomes people of all faith traditions and 
even nonbelievers into respectful dialogue with 
each other. 

You also see our Catholic and Jesuit nature 
revealed in the curriculum, the courses we 
require, the questions we ask, the disciplinary 
areas that we emphasize, the humanistic 
approach we take toward each other and the 
world. Fundamental to the Jesuits is seeing God 
in all things.

Finally our mission is reflected in the tremen-
dous amount of service we do — and not service 
in a shallow sense, but dedication to service 
because it’s the right thing to do based on the 
values and commitment that are at the heart 
of our 2,000-year faith tradition. Christ is our 
model.

Pestello making connections
Clockwise from top left: 

  �Meeting with retired faculty members 
at a luncheon in December

  �Posing with his wife Fran and their 
Homecoming parade golf cart

  �Taking a sel�e with students 
at a Fall Welcome event

  Addressing members of Ori�amme

  �Greeting student fans at a Billiken 
basketball game in February

  Meeting members of Ori�amme in August

photos bY Steve dolan, Kevin LowdeR and saRah CaRmodY
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and one’s department. Nearly everyone would 
like more resources and could use them. 

On the other hand, we have to steward our 
resources carefully and seriously engage the 
question of affordability. We must ensure that 
the institution remains financially accessible, 
and, here too, I see some concrete steps being 
taken at SLU and in private higher education 
nationally.

As I indicated in my inaugural address, there 
are three primary matters we need to address 
University-wide this year. First is the creation 

What did you take away from your 
inauguration experience? 

FP: It was a truly humbling experience. I was, at 

Why was it important for you to emphasize 
SLU’s history in your speech? And why is it 
important going forward? 

FP: It was important for me and important for 
the community to ref lect upon our history. It’s 
hard to know where to go if you do not know your 
history. And we have such a compelling story. 
When you think about how we were formed, 
what this area was like when Bishop DuBourg 
decided to start an academy, it’s powerful. It’s 
moving. And then to realize, now, nearly 200 
years later, we are living what they dreamed and 
what they sacrificed for — isn’t that spectacular? 
There is a bold, pioneering spirit that has pro-
pelled this academy since its founding, and that 
spirit continues to reverberate to this day.

Outside of academia, what was 
your favorite job?

I enjoyed my time in radio; that was 
a lot of fun.

I started in radio during my senior 
year of college and then worked in 
commercial broadcasting for two 
years a�er graduation. I did every-
thing — engineering, selling airtime, 
being a disc jockey, reading news 
and hosting talk shows. Anything 
you could do on radio, I did. I most 
enjoyed the talk/interview shows.

 Who are your role models?

I’ve been blessed with a number of 
role models and mentors who have 
taken the time and trouble to invest 
in my development. One in particu-
lar is Brother Ray Fitz, the longtime 
president of the University of 
Dayton. He is now the Father 
Ferree Professor of Social Justice 
in the Fitz Center for Leadership 
in Community. Brother Ray was 
honored in February with the 
Rev. Theodore M. Hesburgh, C.S.C., 
Award from the Association of 
Catholic Colleges and Universities 
for his work as a leader in Catholic 
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I soon heard that some of our students were 
part of the demonstration. In fact, they were on 
Grand Boulevard waving their IDs indicating 
to DPS officers that they were SLU students and 
that the other demonstrators were their guests. 

As the marchers walked onto our campus, hun-
dreds of students poured out of their residence 
halls, many to join with the activity or to simply 
to see what was going on. They marched to the 
clock tower, where speakers addressed the group.

 I was up most of the night, as were many of our 
vice presidents. We were in constant contact with 
Jim, who was at the clock tower watching and 
listening. 

Over the course of the night, demonstrators 
drifted away, and by the time the sun came up 
there were only a couple dozen people left. The groups engaged in conver-
sations with students and faculty who were walking to class that Monday 
morning. And they turned to social media to request tents, food, water and 
other supplies. Their calls for support to people on campus and off were 
quickly answered.

What was your approach to resolving what became known on social 
media as OccupySLU? Why did you favor discussion over removal?

FP: From the start, the demonstrators, many of whom were SLU students, 
made it clear that they were not leaving. That worried me and my senior team. 

We found ourselves jumping to the worst case. Maintaining campus 
safety and fundamental operations were always a priority. We presumed 
demonstrators camped around the clock tower would disrupt campus for 
weeks to come, inciting student withdrawals, reducing campus visits by 
prospective students, decreasing applications for admission and affecting 
our fundraising. 

Some outside leaders who tried on our behalf 
came away feeling such discussions were 
hopeless. 

On the positive side, the daily teach-ins 
and group discussions remained peaceful. 
Demonstrators sought to build awareness about 
racial inequities. They promoted self-reflection 
among some students and vehement objection 
by others. 

What else did the demonstrators want to 
accomplish? Thanks to Dr. Stefan Bradley, the 
chair of our African American studies depart-
ment, we were able to arrange a breakthrough 
meeting that Thursday. Two SLU students, who 
were leaders in the campus occupation, met with 
a few of us in the administration. Two black fac-
ulty members, a staff member and a community 
activist also joined the conversation. All par-
ties made a concerted effort to build upon our 
mutual agreement that SLU could do better. 

Through respectful discussion, we rapidly 
moved to an agreement that outlined how we 
would do better to promote equity, educational 
success and economic development. The Clock 
Tower Accords ended the occupation peacefully 
that Saturday, Oct. 18. No one was hurt, and no 
property was damaged.  

It was a long and stressful week, but it 
revealed to me the true character of the SLU stu-
dents, faculty and staff. I deeply appreciate all 
that so many did to help us in so many ways that 
allowed us to innovate our way through that try-
ing week, particularly the department of public 
safety officers. 

As I have said a few times, we spoke in the 
poetry of compassion, respect and dignity rather 
than the prose of fear, power and threats. Living 
our values made the difference that week, for all 
of us. 

SLU and St. Louis

How does what happened at SLU fit into the 
movement that began in Ferguson? 

and create a better future for all, particularly for the least advantaged. I 

Pestello reaching out
Clockwise from top left: 

  �Posing with alumnus 
David Corcoran 
(A&S ’64) during 
Homecoming weekend

  �Speaking to Make A 
Di�erence Day volunteers 
at Robert R. Hermann 
Stadium in October

  �Meeting with a community 
member at the North 
Campus Organization site 
on Make A Di�erence Day

  �Surrounded by the 
men’s soccer team on 
inauguration day 

  �Speaking to students on 
Make A Di�erence Day

The Pestello family
From left: 

  �Freddie, Fran, 
Fred and Vitina

photos bY Steve dolan

photo bY Steve dolan
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When we came here, we decided that at this stage of life and career, Fran 
would come with me and, for the first time, not know specifically what she 
was going to do in terms of her academic work. She chose to leave that 
open. 

Fran loves being here as much as I do. SLU is a terrific institution. And 
we adore the neighborhood that we’re in.

We would not have undertaken this move if it wasn’t something that was 
very attractive and appealing to both Fran and me. Fran describes it as an 
adventure, and it is, a wonderful adventure. Wherever I go in the region 
I am stopped and told of how special a place SLU holds in people’s hearts 
and how important it is as a moral authority in St. Louis. 

I recently returned from the annual meetings of the Association of 
Catholic Colleges and Universities where, thanks to our collective response 
to and communications about the challenges emerging in Ferguson, many 
commented that SLU has emerged as a leading voice on some of the most 
compelling issues of our times. Those sorts of interactions continue to 
reinforce the privilege and responsibility we have as SLU’s first family.

Talk about your children.

FP: Our daughter Vitina, a graduate of the University of Dayton, had been 
in Florida for four years doing service work for the Sisters of the Humility 
of Mary and then working directly for the Coalition of Immokalee Workers. 
Last summer, she decided to leave her work to join us here. She has begun 
bridgework in the sciences to ultimately enter a nursing program. In the 
meantime she has taken a position at SLU as program coordinator of the 
Faith and Justice Collaborative. We’re thrilled to have our daughter here 
with us in St. Louis and at SLU. 

It was a historic day for Saint 
Louis University on Oct. 3, 
as nearly 2,500 people came 
together in Chaifetz Arena 

Higher Purpose.
Greater Good.

T h e  2 0 1 4
I n a u g u r a l  A

photos bY Steve dolan
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W elcome to our many 
distinguished guests, 
including leaders in 
higher education, rep-
resentatives of civic 

organizations, government off icials, 
and members of the clergy. I am grate-
ful for everyone who traveled from near 
and far to be here today. And greetings 
to those who are watching remotely 

— hola, mis amigos en Madrid. Your 
presence, literally and virtually, honors 
Saint Louis University. Thank you all 
for the support you have provided to 
Fran and me as we become Billikens 
and for everything you do for SLU. 
Know that I am truly humbled by the 
opportunity to lead this exceptional 
university.

I want to thank the members of the 
board of trustees, the Presidential 
Search and Selection Committees, the 

In 1818, in a spot now in the shadow 
of the Arch, the Most Reverend Louis 
DuBourg rented a simple log home to 

  �Pestello sits with 
members of 

  �Pestello delivers 
his inaugural 
address.
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with the entire world across a broad 
range of experiences. Thus, expand-
ing the internationalization of our 
programs is essential, as is increasing 
diversity throughout our campuses. 
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For years, Saint Louis 

University’s Midtown 

neighborhood has made 

its reputation as the place 

in St. Louis to see a show. 

And with good reason — the 

area is home to Grand Center 

gems such as the Fabulous 

Fox Theatre, Powell Symphony 

Hall and Chaifetz Arena. 

But that entertainment-only 

reputation is about to change 

because of a little Swedish word: 

Ikea.

SLU’s neighborhood 
is the place to 
be in St. Louis.

— BY SARA HENDRIXSON
ILLUSTRATION bY 

MICHAEL HIRSHON
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S t. Louis is getting its very own 
I k e a  o u t p o s t  o f  a f f o r d a b l e 
Scandinavian modern design, and 

it will be located right in Saint Louis 
University’s backyard. 

That means millions of dollars of tax 
revenue and hundreds of new jobs to the 
region, as well as countless dorm rooms 
full of functional, affordable furniture 
that can be put together with just one 
Allen wrench. 

And Ikea is certainly not the only 
development in the area. 

COR T E X : INSpIRAT ION ANd INNOVAT ION
Blurring the borders between Midtown, 
the Central West End and Forest Park 
Southea st ,  the C or tex Innovat ion 
Community is a 200-acre innovation 
hub. The district aims to help both estab-
lished and emerging companies create 
a presence in the city and connect with 
community assets and resources, includ-
ing Saint Louis University. 

Dennis Lower, president and CEO of 
Cortex, said the location is a huge asset 
for the district, which wants to project 
an inspiring and innovative atmosphere. 
He explained that amenities offered by 
the surrounding area attract businesses, 



u n i v e r s i ta s s p r i n g 2 0 1 528 w w w. s lu. e d u 29



u n i v e r s i ta s s p r i n g 2 0 1 530 w w w. s lu. e d u 31



u n i v e r s i ta s s p r i n g 2 0 1 532 w w w. s lu. e d u 33

Therese (Rolufs) Trelz (Law) was 
named a 2015 Best Lawyer in 
America by Best Lawyers. She lives 
in St. Louis.

1988
John Beulick (Law) was named a 
2015 Best Lawyer in America by Best 
Lawyers. He lives in St. Louis.

James Carmody (Law) was named 
a 2015 Best Lawyer in America in 
family law by Best Lawyers. He is a 
fellow of the American Academy of 
Matrimonial Lawyers. He lives in 
St. Louis.

Julie (Emmerich) O’Keefe (Law) 
was named a 2015 Best Lawyer in 
America by Best Lawyers. She lives 
in St. Louis.

Brett Vuagniaux (Cook) is the chief 
�nancial o�cer of Mechanical 
Solutions. He lives in Edwardsville, Ill. 

David Wright (Grad, Law) formed the 
Lawyers Realty Co. He has been in 
the commercial real estate industry 
since 1989. He lives in St. Louis.
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Brian Kaveney (Law), a partner at 
the law �rm Armstrong Teasdale 
and the founder and leader of the 
�rm’s security clearance and facility 
clearance task force, was selected 
as a Law360 Rising Star in the 
aerospace and defense �eld. He lives 
in St. Louis.

Sara Finan Melly (Law), a partner in 
Armstrong Teasdale’s �nancial and 
real estate services practice group, 
serves on the Mid-County Family 
YMCA’s board of directors. She lives 
in St. Louis.

Matthew Suyderhoud (Parks) is a 
2015 member of the U.S. Navy Flight 
Demonstration Squad, the Blue 
Angels. He lives in Kingsville, Texas.

Jennifer Theby-Quinn 
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Mr. Charles Ho�mann (Parks ’32)

Dr. Byron Gross (Dent ’36)

Lt. Col. Douglas Peck (Parks ’38)

Dr. Joseph Andrews (Med ’39)

Dr. Glenn Cunningham (Med ’39)

Mrs. Margaret (Jones) Kurrus (Nurs ’39)

Hon. Joseph Stewart (Law ’39)

Mr. Sherman Kleven (Parks ’40)

Mr. Walter Novelly (A&S ’40)

Mr. Jack Whatley (Parks ’40)

Mr. Raymond Gewinner (Cook ’41)

Mr. Raymond Hempen (Cook ’41)

M
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Mr. Larry Deppe (Parks ’68)

Sr. Mary Euman (E&PS ’68)

Mr. Walter Greenwald (Parks ’68)

Mr. Henry Harschburger (IT ’68)

Mr. John Moyn (Parks ’68)

Mr. John Stryker (IT ’68)

Dr. Kyung Chung (A&S ’69)

Mr. Craig Crenshaw (Law ’69)

M
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Go Team!
Saint Louis University 

cheerleaders ride 
in the Homecoming 
parade on Feb. 16, 

1957. At that time, SLU 
celebrated Homecoming 

in the winter during 
basketball season.

On the Horizon
Not seen in the 1957 

photograph, but seen in 
the contemporary photo, 

is Pius XII Memorial 
Library, which opened 
in 1959. Ground was 
broken for the library 
in June 1957, just four 

months a�er the parade  
photo was taken.

Camera Man
Boleslaus Lukaszewski, 
S.J., better known as 
Father Luke, took the 

1957 photo — and nearly 
28,000 others of campus 
and the SLU community. 
A philosophy professor 
in the 1950s and ‘60s, 
Father Luke was the 

uno�cial photographer 
for the University for 

more than two decades. 

Full House 
Today it’s Samuel 
Cupples House, but 
in 1946, when the 

University bought the 
42-room mansion, it 
was called Chouteau 

House in memory of one 
of the earliest students 
enrolled in Saint Louis 
Academy. The house 

served as SLU’s student 
center until 1967, when 
Busch Memorial Center 
(now Busch Student 
Center) opened.

Driving in Style
The cheerleaders are 

traveling down West Pine 
Boulevard in a 1955 Ford 




